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Monthly Publication of The Evangelical Lutheran Church of the Holy Trinity  

Our mission is to Worship, Grow, Witness and Share 
through Christ's love in Service to God and Neighbor. 

 Christmas Eve Worship Schedul e  

Holy Trinity Lutheran Church welcomes and affirms everyone seeking God’s love and grace, regardless of faith background, age, race, ethnicity, sexual orien-
tation, gender identity and expression, ability, size, class, immigration, or relationship status. We explicitly stand against hate and discrimination, as our 
Church community strives to continually grow and learn within the Body of Christ according to Christ’s teachings. We are committed to creating and maintain-
ing a welcoming and safe environment for all people. 

ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING 
February 23, 2025 

 
On Sunday, February 23rd we will hold our Congregational meeting. Your 
Annual Report will be distributed to you near the beginning of February. 

This meeting will be held in person after the 10 AM service on the 23rd.  
No Zoom option is available.  
 

The schedule for the morning is as follows: 
9 AM—Sunday School 
10 AM—Holy Communion Worship Service 
11 AM—Congregational Meeting following the service. 

 
The Congregation Council is interested in your ideas, suggestions and visions for our 
shared ministry at Holy Trinity. Please mark February 23rd on your calendars and plan 
to attend. 

Annual Meeting & New   
Congregation Council 
Minutes & Annual 
Meeting Minutes 

1-3 

WORSHIP 

Sing & Rejoice Choir 
4- 

GROW 
Sunday School 
Financial News 

5 

 

OUTREACH  
MINISTRIES 
Faith In Action 
Bible Art Journaling 
Quilting Group 
Scouting  Fundraiser 

6-7 

YOUTH & FAMILY 
CORNER 

8 

SHARE 
Birthdays 
Kid’s Corner 

9-10 

CALENDAR 11 

INSIDE THIS ISSUE 

MARCH 2nd 
PASTOR CINDY  

FAREWELL! 
See Page 2 
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Congregation Council News 
HIGHLIGHTS---CONGREGATION COUNCIL MINUTES 

December 19, 2024 
Attendance: 
Council Members: Pastor Brommer, Deb Brooks, Rodney Gross, Jim Huebner, Charis Mincavage, Kendra Ruhl, Beth Dunham, 
Ethan Ellenberger, Jen Keeler, JoEllen Myers, Mark Mariano, Will Mariano 
New Council Members: Andrew Herster, Joan Rizzo, Jordan Paul  
Treasurer: Stephanie Gross Secretary: Chip Haak     Financial Secretary: Dennis Schwenk 
 
The Council meeting was held via Zoom. Reports and other documents were emailed to Council members prior to the meeting. 
The Congregation Council Meeting was called to order at 7:01pm by President JoEllen Myers 

Reports: 
Treasurer’s Report: Report for November was reviewed by Stephanie Gross. Giving for the month was above average and 

resulted in Net Income of $19,197. This may have been in response to the letter sent to members regarding our deficit sit-
uation. It includes the application of the $5,000 which was being held in reserve related to Youth Director salary. In the 
operating account, year to date we have a Net Loss: ($-14,473). This is trending in line with the Ministry Spending Plan 
projection for 2024.  

Financial Secretary’s Report: The November report was included in the packet. Denny noted that December is a five Sun-
day month and includes Christmas.  

Secretary’s Report: Minutes from November 19th Council Meeting and November 24th Congregation Business meeting were 
in the Council packet. 

Pastor’s Report: Report for period November 20th-December 19th was emailed to members prior to meeting. Pastor noted the 
transfer of Jeffrey and Diane Ellenberger to a congregation in Lancaster.  

Ministry Teams:  
Witness: Faith In Action  

Food bank activity for the Advent season 
Feeding individuals suffering from food insecurity on January 20th. 

Share: 
Property Committee: Minutes from 12/10 meeting included in packet. 

Jim Huebner stated that there has not been much activity as far as renting the 216 Cocoa property, as this 
is not the time of  year when people typically relocate.  

Unfinished Business:  
Risk and Vulnerability Report-Non-functioning outdoor lights have been repaired.  
Pastor Retirement: Pastor is in contact with Synod and anticipates more of their involvement as we enter new year.  

 
New Business:  

Cookie Walk: How the proceeds of $817 from the Cookie Walk should be used was referred to Council for action. After dis-
cussion of several different options: 

Apply $400 to the Hospitality line in the Operating Account to cover the advertising costs for Walk and the cost of paper 
supplies etc. used for youth and member events. (Chip Haak explained that this line was not properly 
funded in the Ministry Spending plan). 

Apply $417 to the Youth Investment Fund in the Special Accounts.  
A motion to approve the two options was made by Mark Mariano, second by Rodney Gross, motion carried.  

Election of Officers and Appointments for 2025:  
The following were elected by ecclesiastical voting procedure to serve one year terms. 

President: Rodney Gross; Vice-President: JoEllen Myers  
Recording Secretary: Chip Haak (non-voting) 

Election of other Officers and Appointments: 
Elected by Acclamation: Motion by Will Mariano, second by Jen Keeler, Approved by Council 

Treasurer: Stephanie Gross 
Financial Secretary: Dennis Schwenk 

   Appointments:  
(Continued on page 3) 
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ADVENTURES OF  
BONNIE THE OFFICE 
POOCH 

SAVE THE DATE!  

A service of Celebration and Thanksgiving for the ministry of the Rev. 
Cindy Brommer. will be held on Sunday, March 2 at 10:00 a.m. The 
service will be followed by a reception.  

Please watch your upcoming bulletin and weekly blasts for all the de-
tails which will also include an  RSVP to help in planning of food and 
seating arrangements.   

All are invited!  

Assistant Recording Secretary: Deb Brooks 
Parliamentarian: Mark Mariano 
Giving Secretary: Peg Huebner 
Assistant Treasurer: Mark Mariano 

Extended Ministries: Committee has recommended the following for the Council’s ap-
proval: 

Lutheran Camping Corporation-$1,000 
Love INC-$1,000 
Central Pa. Food Bank-$500 
Christian Churches United-$1,000 
Reconciling Works-$250 

Following discussion regarding Christian Churches United and their mis-
sion, and the practice of giving to Reconciling Works annually.  

A motion was made by Jen Keeler, second by Beth Dunham to approve all 
recommendations. Motion passed by Council.  

 
Next Council Meeting: January 21,2025 @ 7pm via Zoom 
 
Adjournment: A motion to adjourn by Jen Keeler and second by Beth Dunham, approved by 

Council. The meeting concluded at 8:30pm with Lord’s Prayer  

Respectfully Submitted by Chip Haak, Secretary  

(Continued from page 2) 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY BONNIE!  

Bonnie turned three! As usual custom for staff, Duck Do-
nuts with Bacon, Doggie Treats in lieu of cake, a Donut 
Squeek toy and Hedgehog or Bonnie..and  LOTS of head 
rubs!  

Rental Property  
Update 

 
As of January 6th, our rental prop-
erty at 216 Cocoa has been rent-
ed.  

Please welcome the new ten-
ants, a family of four to the neigh-
borhood.  

Thank you to all those who helped 
to repair, update and renovate the 
house- it has become a beautiful 
new home.  
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Holy Communion “at home” 
 Consecrated communion elements are availa-
ble for those of you who are not able to attend in-
person worship. By having these elements at 
home, you can share communion with us as we 
celebrate in the church.  You can pick them up or 
we will bring them to your home.  If you would like to receive 

Worship Schedule 

Please join us for worship on Sunday mornings at 10:00 AM. Services will be 
in-person and livestreamed.   

ALTAR GUILD is looking for volunteers to 
deliver flowers. Flowers can be delivered on 
Sunday or Monday at your convenience. 
Check with the altar guild person after church 
if you’d be willing to deliver or sign up on the 

sheet in the narthex. 
 Delivering the altar flowers is a great way to brighten 
someone’s day! Thanks for your help! 

Worship 

2025 Bulletin & Flower Sponsorships 
If you would like to sponsor the altar flowers or bulletins in 
honor/memory of someone or a special event please sign up in  
Cost for flowers is $45 for the arrangement. Please contact the 
church office to schedule a date(s). 
 For bulletins, please write the information in the book or 
contact the church office. The cost is $12.50 for ½ of the bulle-
tin and $25.00 for the whole bulletin.  If you would like to spon-
sor the bulletin, please call the office at 717-533-2467 and 
leave a message or email the office at htluth@comcast.net.  

Readers, Greeters & Flower Deliverers 
Needed  
 Volunteers are needed to greet people as they come into 
church and deliver flowers after the service on Sunday.  
Readers are needed to read the 1st and 2nd reading and the 
Psalm. The lists are available on the bulletin board. Please 
sign up today or contact the church office if you would like to 
volunteer.   

Website: www.htluth.org & 
click on Facebook link. 

In Case of Weather Emergencies 
 Church services will be held if at all possible even when 
winter weather causes concern. Please know that we under-
stand that our many volunteers may not be able to make it to 
church on those days. We will fill in for you if necessary but 
will miss your presence with us. Above all, be safe and use 
your good judgment to decide if you can get to church  or  
not.  

If driving is impassible or the sidewalks and streets around 
the church cannot be cleared, we will cancel services. In that 
case, watch for cancellations on the Church website or by 
calling the office for a recorded message.  

February Special  
Offering Envelopes  
 

February Special Offering Envelopes 
The special offering envelope for Febru-
ary included in all envelope packets is for 
Christian Churches United.  Here is some information about 
their ministry. 
 Christian Churches United (CCU) is an ecumenical part-
nership with over 100 member churches in Dauphin, Cumber-
land, and Perry counties.  Their goal is to provide assistance to 
many more people in need than one church could provide on 
its own. 
 Some of their programs include Help Ministries, Prison 
Action Committee, Susquehanna Harbor Safe Haven, The 
Bridge Food Pantry and other programs where they partner 
with others. 
 Susquehanna Harbor Safe Haven provides housing for 
homeless men with mental illness.  They can always use the 
following items:  twin size sheet sets, new pillows, pine sol 
cleaner, dish and laundry soap, dressers, end tables, night 
stands, desk lamps and table lamps and under-bed storage 
containers.    
 For more information about Christian Churches 
United, go to their website at www.ccuhbg.org. 

Devotionals Available: Devotionals can be found in the Narthex. 
The Word in Season is scattered around the Narthex. Christ in Our 
Home is a large print devotional located on the hospitality desk in-
side the front door. Spark Family for kids is on the Little Lutheran 
table. Please help yourselves. 

SING & REJOICE CHOIR DATES: 
February 23 (Practice) 
March 2 (Sing) 

All Youth are Invited to Sing!  
For more info contact Izanne Leonard-Haak & Colleen Nielsen 
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PLEASE HELP KEEP OUR 
COMMUNICATIONS UP TO DATE  
Thank you for submitting your bulletin, newsletter  & calendar 
updates to the Church office in a timely manner.  When arti-
cles are submitted, please include Anita Housman so that 
your submission can be included in both the weekly updates/
communications through social channels & newsletters 
(aahousman2@gmail.com.) . Bulletin deadline is Tuesdays 
(by noon); Newsletter deadline is the 15th of each month. 
Thank you in advance for your help!  
 
 

Grow 

Preschool – 5th grade We will be using the 
Godly Play method to help your child learn about 
God in a welcoming, engaging, and creative environ-

ment. They will learn the stories of the Bible, the language of 
the Church, and how to love themselves and others through 
story and play. Register online (link in email/Facebook group) 
or by paper form (in Church Narthex) 

Sunday School 2024-2025 
All classes meet 9:00—9:45 AM 

· Children’s Sunday School meets in the Sunday 
School Room 

· Confirmation Sunday School for Grades 6-8 meets 
in the Youth Room. 

· Sunday School for grades 9-12 meets downstairs 
next to Youth Room. 

· Adult Discussion meets in Room  #16 
Financial Information 
December 2024*  
*All figures are subject to audit  pending  necessary adjustments 

ONLINE GIVING 

To give your offering through Holy 
Trinity's website, snap a picture of this 
code with your phone and it will take 
you to our giving page.  
 

Help 

CAPITAL REPAIR FUND  
The Capital Repair Fund is used when we have major re-
pairs to the church building.  As you tithe, we encourage you 
to designate funding toward the Fund so that we don’t need 
to make urgent appeals for things such as roofs or heating 
systems.   

Many thanks to all who have contributed & faithfully com-
mit their tithes each & every week.  Your gifts to the Church 
throughout the year &  this Christmas season are very much 
appreciated. These contributions help benefit the ongoing min-
istries & operating needs of the Church & Community. . 

If you would like information on VANCO electronic or automat-
ic giving, please contact the Church office or Peg Huebner. 
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Thank you! For your donations, your time & 
prayers! On Monday January 20th in conjunction with G2:10 Out-
reach, the Faith in Action committee sponsored a meal & served the un-
housed in Harrisburg. In addition to food, clothing & other necessities 
were distributed. A smaller crowd than normal, (due to the extreme bitter 
cold conditions) of 20-25 were served.  

Please continue to pray for this ministry and the people being served.  

Outreach Ministries 

FAITH IN ACTION PROJECT 
     Holy Trinity will continue our efforts to take our faith outside the walls of our church by collecting items 
that will be used to create Personal Care Kits for use by Lutheran World Relief.  These kits bring dignity 
and life saving hygiene to people in refugee camps and those who have experienced a natural disaster 
around the world and in our own country.  Hurricane Helene victims received many health kits from LWR volunteers in the dark days 
following the unprecedented flooding in western North Carolina. We can help LWR to replenish the supply of these kits in preparation for 
their next need anywhere. During the month of February please bring the contents for an entire kit or any components you choose to the 
container that will be provided in the narthex. A sample of all the components will be on display in the narthex to help you shop for your 
gifts. The items must be new and in their original packaging. Thank you for always being willing to serve God’s people in any need. 
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Outreach Ministries 

Bible Art Journaling 
No experience necessary! 
Next gathering will be  
February 9, 2025 
6:00--7:30 PM.  

 Coƅeőn NiőlšeŜ 

Blood Pressure Screenings  
First Sunday of every month  (In 
the front of the sanctuary follow-
ing the worship service). 

Next Scheduled Screening 
February 2 

QUILTING NEWS The Quilters meet on the 2nd 
& 4th Wednesdays each month @ 9 AM in rooms 15 and 16. If 
you don’t know how to quilt, we will teach you! If you cannot make 
the workshops, but have a sewing machine at home & are willing 
to sew quilt tops together, we will gladly supply patches for you to 
sew!  Many thanks to all who have helped with this amazing min-
istry! 
February gatherings: February 12 & February 26  

A quick & easy way to help support our Youth with a little extra this month is to purchase a Giant Gift 
Card! You get to match dollar for dollar of your gift card purchase toward the cost of your already ex-
pended expenses for groceries & gas too!  All proceeds go to support the Youth programs.  How it 
works: You buy a card at face value ($25, $50, or $100). The Youth will make 5% on that sale from 
Giant. You can then use that gift card anytime you shop at Giant stores or give to someone in need 
(including gas purchases). If interested, see Nathan in the Narthex after service on Sunday.Giant 
cards make GREAT gifts too! 

 
Spaghetti Dinner  
February 25, 2025 
Scout Troop 65 will be hold its annual Spaghetti Dinner 
on Saturday, February 22, from 4:30-6:30 pm in the 
fellowship hall. Tickets are $12 for adults, $8 for age 5-
11, 4 and under are free. 

Meal includes Spaghetti and meatballs, salad, roll and drinks; desserts are avail-
able by donation 
Scouts will be selling tickets in the narthex after the service on Sunday, Feb 2 - 
which is also Scout Sunday, or you can purchase tickets at the door. 

February 2  
Scout Sunday! 
 
Holy Trinity serves as the charter 
organization for a Cub Scout Pack - 
Pack 65, and Scout Troop 65 - 
which has a separate Boys and 
Girls Troop. 
 
So unday, February 2nd, we wel-
come members of the Pack and 
Troop. who are participating in wor-
ship today. 
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YOUTH & FAMILY CORNER 

 

Holy Trinity 
Youth (HTY) is 
for youth 
grades 6 – 12  
 
All are welcome. Bring 
some friends for part of our 
crazy fun time together! 
 
For more information on 
youth & family events, 
please contact Peter Fox 
at  youthyg@yahoo.com. 

UPCOMING 
EVENTS: 
 
February 
2 HTY Night 
16 Family Fellowship  
       Luncheon 
 
March 7-9, 2025 
Family Retreat 
Camp Kirchenwald 
(Near Mt. Gretna) 
 

Here is a reminder to ALL HTY about friends. If you have friends who return to HTY (which is hopefully the case), or you bring 
friends to HTY, please try to have them fill "Holy Trinity Lutheran Church Youth Information and Medical Form" as they become fix-
tures in HTY. A form is needed to be on file for everyone.  

Greetings to everyone out there! 2025 is off to a great start and things are already heating up. Not 
outside, it’s freezing out there; but inside the calendar of events is starting to fill up. Things have 
been awesome so far this season and January was no exception. Before I move on and tell you 
more about what we did, I would like to take a quick opportunity to invite everyone to come out to 
the next HTY or Family Fellowship event. February is a “new” start, so to speak, that means it’s the 
perfect time to take a chance and come out and check out what these events are all about. HTY is 
our Youth Group here at Holy Trinity and it’s for everyone in grades 6 – 12. HTY is open to every-
one and friends are always invited and encouraged in all that we do. HTY normally meets on the 
first Sunday of each month from 5 – 7:30PM, and sometimes later on in the month, depending. At 
HTY it’s all faith, fun, and fellowship. We will play lots of wacky youth group games, do group build-
ing exercises, have large and small group activities, share a meal together, and close down each 
HTY Night in prayer together. There are also a handful of HTY events each season which might 
occur on a different day or at different time. 
 
Likewise, the time is always right to get out to our Family Fellowship events. Family Fellowship normally oc-
curs on the third Sunday of each month, after church and in the afternoon time, depending on the event. 
Most months, we have a luncheon that starts right after church. This is an opportunity to share a meal, have 
conversation, play a game, and enjoy time together. Family Fellowship luncheons are not only for our Holy 
Trinity families, but rather we invite the whole congregation to come out and take part in them too. Family 
Fellowship luncheons and events are a great way to get to know your fellow church brothers and sisters. As 
you can see with HTY and Family Fellowship, the calendar is quite full, but like I said above, the time to get 
involved is now. Hope to see you at both soon. 
 
Since we last talked a month ago, we have had one major event called Winterfest. Winterfest is a synod-
wide High School age retreat that takes place the first week of January every year. This year we took 3 HTY 
and 2 Youth Advisors. There were around 150 people, youth and adults from around our synod at the event 
this year. In short, the event was blast! The theme for the weekend (like with “Alive” the Middle School event) 
was FINGERPRINTS and it focused in on how each one of us a unique individual that God put his own per-
sonal stamp (or fingerprint) on. Through active large group and conversational small groups the theme was 
handled well and was very impactful. This event is great because it gives me a chance to get to know the 
high school age HTY better, plus it gives them a chance to bond and meet other youth throughout our synod. 
Needless to say, a lot of friendships are made. It was an awesome weekend from start to finish. Can’t wait to 
take more HTY next year.  
 
With all this said, we are off to great start in 2025. The 1st HTY for the year is on Sunday, February 2nd. Hope 
to see you there! With such a full calendar for HTY and Family Fellowship this Winter/ Spring, I very much 
look forward to the future. 2025 will rock!! 
 
Yours in Christ, 
Peter Fox 
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Share 

WELCOME LITTLE ONE 

Received into the Child/God 
relationship on January 5  at Holy Trinity 
is Lucy Evelyn Campbell.  Lucy is the 
daughter of Jacob and Sarah Campbell, 
grandson of Scott and Kim Campbell and 
great-granddaughter of Donald and Diane 
Lechleitner. Please keep the Campbell 
family in your prayers. 

1 Kelly Day 16 Judy Pluta 

2 Jeffrey Edleman 18 Brooke Armen 

3 Kayli Stern  Douglas Knol 

4 Mackenzie Straw   Dana Miscevich 

 Craig Wisman  Chris Phillips 

8 Jordan Paul 19 Sarah Dieffenbach 

9 Ruth Gardner  William Mariano 

11 Bonnie Rice 22 Charlotte Nielsen 

13 Kimberly McMenamin  Nicholas Tiberie 

 Ezra Smith  Tory Young 

 John Smith 23 Mark Beatty 

14 Carol Humphreys  Pamela Saylor 

15 Virginia Frank*  (102 years!) 25 Lynn Budgeon 

   Karen Sassaman 

   Derek Young 

 *celebrating 90+ birthday!  27 Scott Flowers 

    

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
We celebrate our members who have 
reached  90+ birthdays in February 

 
Virginia Frank (Feb. 15) 
333 Dent Place Northwest 
Washington, DC 20007 
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Kid’s Corner 
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The Evangelical Lutheran Church of the Holy Trinity 
206 Cocoa Avenue, Hershey, PA 17033—717-533-2467— htluth.org 

 Our mission is to Worship, Grow, Witness and Share through Christ's love 
in Service 

CHURCH 
OFFICE HOURS 

 

Mondays thru Thursdays 
9 AM—3 PM 

2025 

WEATHER EMERGENCIES 

Church services will be held if at all possible even when winter weather causes concern. 
Please know that we understand that our many volunteers may not be able to make it to 
church on those days. We will fill in for you if necessary but will miss your presence with us. 
Above all, be safe and use your good judgment to decide if you can get to church  or  not.  

If driving is impassible or the sidewalks and streets around the church cannot be cleared, 
we will cancel services. In that case, watch for cancellations on the Church website or by call-
ing the office for a recorded message.  

HOLIDAY OFFICE HOURS  
The Church office will be CLOSED 
the following holidays: 
 
President’s Day—Feb. 17 

March 
Newsletter  
Deadline 

February 15 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
            1 

Church Audit 

2 
9:00am Choir Practice 
9:00am Sunday School 
10:00am Worship (In person and 
Livestream) 
5:00pm HTY Night 

3 
6:30pm Scouts Troop 
65 B 
6:30pm Susquehanna 
Chorale Rehearsal 

4 5 
6:30pm Troop 65 Bears 

6 
5:30pm Troop 65 Lions 

7 
Office Closed 

8 

9 
9:00am Choir Practice 
9:00am Sunday School 
10:00am Worship (In person and 
Livestream) 
6:00pm Bible Art Journaling 

10 
:30pm Scouts Troop 65 
B 
6:30pm Susquehanna 
Chorale Rehearsal 

11 12 
9:00am Quilter's Work-
shop 

13 14 
Office Closed 

15 

16 
9:00am Choir Practice 
9:00am Sunday School 
10:00am Worship (In person and 
Livestream) 
11:30am Family Fellowship 

17 

OFFICES 
CLOSED 
66:30pm Scouts Troop 
65 B 
6:30pm Susquehanna 
Chorale Rehearsal 

18 
7:00pm Congregation 
Council Zoom meeting 

19 20 21 
Office Closed 
2:00pm Troop 65 Spa-
ghetti Dinner 

22 
2:00pm Troop 65 
Spaghetti Dinner 

23 
9:00am Choir Practice 
9:00am Sunday School 
10:00am Worship (In person and 
Livestream) 
Congregation Meeting 

24 
6:30pm Scouts Troop 
65 B 
6:30pm Susquehanna 
Chorale Rehearsal 

25 26 
9:00am Quilter's Work-
shop 

27 28 
Office Closed 

 

Are You signed up to get the Holy Trinity Weekly eNews in 
your email?  
If  not, be sure to subscribe on the front page of the Church website (or copy the link below). Each 
week, you’ll receive our weekly eNews with the current week’s bulletin & announcements. You can 
sign up by clicking on the blue envelope on the front page of the Church website at: www.htluth.org 
or by copying the link below in your browser. Your info is never shared & your privacy and 
safety is always maintained. 
Don’t miss out! Here is the link to copy and paste: 

https://mailchi.mp/6fbac791e18c/subscription-email-signup-form 
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212 Cocoa Avenue        
Hershey, PA  17033 

Phone: 717-533-2467 
Email: htluth@comcast.net 

Church Office Hours 
Monday through Thursday 

9 AM to 3 PM 

We’re on the web! 
htluth.org 

Worship       Witness 
All Saints—Linda Lubold    Faith in Action—Rodney Gross 
Altar Guild - Betsy  Phillippy   Hospitality— 
    and Mary Ann Kelly     
Grow        Share  
Faith Formation—Colleen Nielsen Extended Ministries—JoEllen Myers 
Youth & Faith Formation—   Finance—Nathan Paul 
    Danielle Mariano     Property— 
              
Mutual Ministry—        
Camp—Rodney Gross 

Staff: 
Senior Pastor - The Rev. Cindy A. Brommer 
Director of Music Ministries/Organist - Mr. Alan L. Hair  
Director of Youth & Family Ministry - Mr. Peter Fox 
Director of Faith Formation—Mrs. Colleen Nielsen 
Treasurer—Mrs. Stephanie Gross 
Giving Secretary - Mrs. Peg Huebner 
Membership Secretary—Mrs. Elizabeth Stuart 
Property Manager -  Mrs. Karen Kline  
Administrative Assistant - Mrs. Elizabeth Stuart 
IT/Communication Specialist—Mrs. Anita Housman 
 

MARCH 
Newsletter deadline  

February 15 
 

Deadline for weekly  
publication of the  

Bulletin 
Tuesday by Noon.    

Trinity Topics 
is published monthly by  

The Evangelical Lutheran Church  
of the Holy Trinity 

212 Cocoa Avenue, Hershey, PA 17033 

“Like” us on Facebook 

Sunday Services: 
10:00 AM Holy  Communion Service    
Services are in-person and livestreamed 
on Facebook 

Our mission is to Worship, 
Grow, Witness and Share 

through Christ's love in Service 


